
 

 

Prestonwood Connection 
 

#8 Tell Me The Stories Of Jesus 
 

A Story About Contrast / Fatigue 
 

Luke 18:1-8 
 

April 5, 2006 • Dr. David McKinley 
 

 
 
[Dr. McKinley, message, A Story About Contrast-Fatigue] 
Well Angie Hunicutt, a new voice and a new face as a part of the a…, 
praise team here at the Connection Service on Wednesday evenings, I’d say 
a pretty good addition. Wouldn’t you? Yeah, no doubt about that. 
[applause] And thanks so much Angie and thank you to all of our a…, 
singers and players. We’ve got great vocalists, we’ve got great 
instrumentalists and a…, we have one incredible leader in Rick Briscoe 
here with us every Wednesday night and I’m so thankful for the support, 
yeah, you go ahead and tell em that, I’m thankful for their support 
[applause] and for your a…, love and encouragement to them. I’m glad to 
see you tonight, always glad to come together here midweek and a…, have 
the opportunity to pause and a…, to be renewed and to be strengthened 
through the Connection Service. I suppose of all the things that people 
say a…, on an ongoing basis, the thing that is most often repeated about 
this midweek service is that people find it to be a midweek lift, 
something to sort of pick them up and get them over the hump day of the 
week and a…, get them on till the end of the week and until of course we 
get back in great and exciting a…, services of worship here on the 
weekends and I’m so grateful for the opportunity to be a part of that lift 
every week and a…, you know we all need that because life has such a way 
of wearing us down and wearing us out. A…, it’s just easy to get frayed in 
life and there’s a lot of wear and tear on the journey of life and every 
one of us needs the regular maintenance of encouragement and of strength 
and of support in life. It was Vince Lombardi, the legendary football 
coach of the Green Bay Packers who once said this: 
 
“Fatigue has a way of making cowards of all of us.” 
 
Fatigue has a way of making cowards of us all and it really is true. When 
you get tired you loose your grit, you loose your will, you loose your 
spirit. A…, certainly he could say that from the perspective of a coach 
looking at players on a football field when they get weary, when they get 
worn, it’s easy to just sort of back off a little bit and loose some of 
the intensity and not make the same hit that you would normally make 
or…and not aspire to the…to the greatest play that is possible. And so in 
every one of our lives fatigue has a way of wearing us down and causing us 
to loose our sense of confidence. And fatigue comes in many forms. Some of 
us are feeling a little bit of physical fatigue this week. It’s amazing 
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how just one hour adjustment in sleep over the weekend, you know, and it’s 
dark in the mornings now instead of being quite as light and you just have 
a little hard time getting into the sink of things and getting life to 
come together and yet for many of us it’s not just an hour of sleep, it 
may be some sleepless nights, it may be some a…, things that have gone on 
that have required more hours to be put in…in the job and physical fatigue 
can wear on us. Certainly there’s mental and emotional fatigue, a whole 
different level of wear, but where there’s constantly some kind of rub 
going on inside and scheduled fatigue, but all of these can leave us 
discouraged a…, they can leave us distressed and they can leave us plagued 
by doubts and by fears. William Ward said it this way: 
 
“Discouragement, which is the result of so much fatigue is dissatisfaction 
with the past, distaste for the present and distrust of the future.” 
 
“…dissatisfaction with the past, distaste for the present and distrust for 
the future.” 
 
Well, all 3 of these things could be said of the woman that we’re going to 
meet and that we are going to learn about tonight in the gospel of Luke, 
chapter 18. So I hope you have your Bible, I want you to take your Bible 
and open it with me to Luke, chapter 18, because here we’re going to look 
at another of the Stories of Jesus, that’s our study, Tell Me The Stories 
Of Jesus, the Parables and we’re specifically looking at parables in the 
book of Luke and tonight I want us to look at something that is presented 
here in the Scripture that I think will help you and help me to deal with 
some of the fatigue experiences of life. Luke 18, verse 1: 
 
1Then He spoke a parable… 
 
Who’s the He? Jesus! 
 
…He spoke a parable to them, that men ought always to pray and not lose 
heart. 
 
Be sure you don’t miss the 1st verse, because the 1st verse is what frames 
the context for the parable that Jesus is going to tell. 
 
…and He spoke a parable in order that we would always pray and not lose 
heart. 
 
Literally, there’s a tendency to loose heart, there’s a tendency to get 
discouraged, there’s a tendency to let fatigue take you down. 
 
2and so He said, “There was a certain city…there was in a certain city a 
judge who did not fear Ga…God nor regard man. 3Now there was a widow in 
that city; and she came to him, saying. ‘Get justice for me from my 
adversary.’ 4And he would not for a while; but afterward he said to 
himself, ‘Though I do not fear God nor regard man, 5yet because this widow 
troubles me I will avenge her, lest by her continual coming she weary 
me.’” 6Then the Lord said, “Hear what the unjust judge said. 7And shall God 
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not avenge His own elect who cry out day and night to Him, though He bears 
long with them? 8I tell you He will avenge them speedily. Non-the-less when 
the Son of Man comes will He find faith on the earth?” 
 
A rather curious story, an interesting parable. It’s about a weary widowed 
woman and her life is hard enough in that she has lost the love of her 
life. Her husband has gone, she’s alone and that’s hard, but it’s 
compounded by the fact that there is an adversary. We don’t know who the 
adversary is, we don’t know what the issue is, but what we know is that 
there’s someone who has legally taken advantage of this woman. He has been 
in some way a…, either stealing from her or injuring her and this woman is 
dealing with the fact that…that she has been oppressed and she has been 
a…, somehow taken advantage of and she goes to the most natural place, to 
the court system, to get justice, to get the judge in that community or in 
that city to bring some sort of judgment against this one who has brought 
injury to her and he wouldn’t do it. He didn’t wanna hear it. The Bible 
said he didn’t regard God and he didn’t regard man and he really wasn’t 
interested in this woman’s problem. She was just a problem, a pain to him 
and basically he tried to ignore her. But, of course, what ultimately 
happened was that while she had an adversary and while there was a lack of 
an advocacy in the criminal justice system, ultimately there was something 
that happened to this woman. And in that which happened for this woman to 
bring justice and judgment Jesus brought parallel and Jesus brought 
emphasis that we might learn something about prayer. All about prayer! 
Now, it’s very important for you to understand this tonight about this 
parable. This parable is a parable of contrast. What kind of parable is 
this? A parable of contrast. Good, I just wanted to be sure you heard me 
say that. It’s a parable of contrast, which means that what it is teaching 
is the opposite of what you are reading. Okay? It’s the opposite of what 
you’re reading. Many of the parables that we read are parables of 
comparison. The Kingdom of God is like a mustard seed. The Kingdom of God 
is like such and such and such. And we learn a lot of things in the 
Christian life by comparison. We say the Christian life is a walk. I can 
understand that, I walk every day, one step, two steps, the Christian life 
is a walk, so it can be compared to a walk. Sometimes we say that prayer 
is like breathing and just as I must exhale and inhale, prayer is to be 
the exhaling and the inhaling of the strength of God in my life day in and 
day out. That again is a comparison. But this is a parable of contrast. 
That means that we have to learn by seeing the contrast. It’s sort of the 
same thing that happens if you meet a guy and you’re introduced to him and 
he’s 6’5” tall, weighs over 300 pounds and he bears the nickname, Tiny. 
Heh! You got the picture here what I’m talkin about? When you meet Tiny 
and he’s 6:5 and 300 pounds you know that they’re not talking about the 
fact that he’s tiny, it’s not comparison, it’s contrast. He picked up this 
nickname because everybody looked at this guy and felt intimidated and 
somewhere they thought it would be fun to call him Tiny, instead of Giant 
and so that’s exactly what we’re dealing with when we come to this 
parable, because sometimes a point can be made in a stronger fashion if 
you get the opposite of what you expect. 
 
I heard about a doctor who was practicing some contrasted medicine. A 



  4  #8 Stories Of Jesus / Contrast-Fatigue 

4/8/06 pjy 

woman went to see this doctor, he was a young doctor, a new man in the 
practice and he took this woman into one of the examining rooms and she 
wasn’t in there more than 3 or 4 minutes with him when the woman started 
screaming, opened the door and started running down the hall and disturbed 
the whole doctor’s office. Another one of the older doctors, more mature 
and established doctors in the practice, stepped out in the hall, 
recognized the woman and said please, please, stop, stop, tell me what’s 
goin on? And so he managed to stop and to listen to her and…and he got her 
to come over into one of the other examining rooms and he got her to calm 
down and…and then finally after he listened to what happened he said well 
excuse me just a minute. He walked down the hall to where the young doctor 
was, by this time the young doctor had gone back into his office, he was 
standing with a clipboard and he had his head down, he was writing on that 
clipboard and the doctor went in and…and the older doctor, that is and 
looked at this younger doctor and said, “What in the world is the matter 
with you?” He said, “Mrs. Reed has been one of our patients for years, 
she’s 66-years-old, she has 4 grown children, 7 grandchildren and you told 
here she was pregnant.” The doctor never looked up and he said, “Does she 
still have the hiccups?” Heh! [congregation laughter] You see, that’s 
contrasted me…medicine. That’s contrasted medicine and that’s exactly what 
I’m talking about here. There’s a contrast that we need to see as we look 
at it and it’s not humorous, it’s serious. It’s a serious thing to see 
what was happening in the life of this woman, but through this woman and 
through these contrasts we learn some of the remedies that God would have 
us to learn about fatigue. So what are they? Well, LET ME IDENTIFY SEVERAL 
CONTRASTS for you in this story tonight. 
 
The first that I would point is a contrast in RESPONDING TO LIFE’S 
DIFFICULTIES…a contrast in responding to life’s difficulties. How we 
handle problems. In Luke 18, verse 1 it says: 
 
Jesus spoke a parable to them, that men ought always to pray and not lose 
heart. 
 
Do you see the contrast there? On the one hand there’s prayer and on the 
other hand there’s loosing heart. On the one hand there’s hope and on the 
other hand there is hopelessness. And the contrast at the very beginning 
is set out by seeing that it talks about those who pray and those who 
loose heart. There’s a contrast in the way that people deal with problems 
and therefore what the Bible is saying, you can either, pray and discover 
the power of prayer or you can face and live with fatigue in your life. 
And so when we learn to cry out to our unseen Father and we bear the 
burdens that we have, certainly with a mixture of human emotions, but we 
bring them to Him and we lay in Him…His feet, we begin to discover 
something of the power and the strength that God intends to give us in 
life. But when we don’t…when we don’t learn to pray and when we do loose 
heart then it’s not long until that lose of heart is compounded by many 
other things in life. 
 
I was interested to read a… in USA Today Newspaper a series of studies 
that have been put together that identified that one of growing problems 
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on college campuses, not the things that you often hear about binge 
drinking and crime and those kinds of things, but one of the fastest 
growing problems on college campuses is freshmen depression. In fact in 
this article it goes on to say that mental illness is absolutely going off 
the charts on college campuses. College counseling centers used to be the 
backwaters of the mental health care system and now they’re on the front 
line. One of the studies found that 14% of 701 students in a Boston 
college, in one of the Ivy League schools showed significant depressive 
symptoms and over half of them would qualify as major depression. Why? 
Well, there are a lot of reasons, certainly because students leave home 
and they have to begin to take responsibility for things in life and 
scheduling and there are a lot of performance issues, as you know, getting 
into college, maintaining scholarships, all the expectations, trying to 
find their right place socially. All these kinds of things and there are 
many things that play into the mix, but the issue is…is that depression is 
one of the results that can come in any one of our lives if we loose 
heart, if we are not able to handle things that come in life and life is 
hard and life brings some very brutal things. But what we have to 
understand is that the secret to being sustained in life is not just 
education, experience and exposure. Somehow, in this world, everybody 
wants to tell you if you just have enough education, enough experience and 
enough exposure you can handle things, but the Bible clearly says no. You 
either learn to pray and draw on the power of God or you will loose heart. 
And therefore it’s important that we understand that some of the things 
that we want to trust when we face hardship in life are just hollow. You 
know you can go right down to the store and you can start buying all this 
Easter candy that’s out there and I can tell you one of the primary things 
you can find is a hollow bunny. Did you know that? There are a lot of 
chocolate bunnies out there and the great disappointment is, is that when 
you bit the ear off they’re just hollow inside. It’s not like a candy bar, 
it’s got a lot of stuff inside, but you see that’s what happens in life. 
Life without God is hollow. That’s why the writer of the book of 
Ecclesiastes surveyed and examined life under the sun and in the end he 
said here’s the conclusion:   [12:8] 
 
“Vanity of vanities, all is vanity,” 
 
What does a man get for all of his work and hard labor, what does he 
retain in life? One generation comes and another generation goes and life 
is a big hollow experience until you look beyond the sun. And that’s what 
we have to understand is that life in and of itself, apart from God is a 
hollow existence and fatigue and frustration and fatalism come in life.  
 
Earnest Hemingway was one of the most brilliant writers of the 20th 
Century. Hemingway was a guy who lived on the edge, who often taunted 
others at the fact that he didn’t need faith and he didn’t need these 
things in life, that he was an edgy kind of guy, a progressive of his day, 
but at 61-years-of-age he came to the conclusion that life was so hollow 
that it wasn’t worth living any longer. And you see we have to understand 
that there are many things that cause us to loose heart. Therefore the 
challenge of the passage that we read is one that challenges us to develop 
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our prayer life and that’s more than just something I’ve identified, 
that’s what Jesus says the intent of Scripture is, that you would learn to 
pray and not loose heart…learn to pray and not loose heart. 
 
Now let’s be honest, talkin about prayer, learning to prayer are 2 totally 
different…learning to pray are 2 totally different things aren’t they? I 
mean till this day in my life one of my greatest challenges is just trying 
to keep my prayer life on track. Part of that’s because I’m just so aware 
of so many needs, so many people, so many things in my life every day and, 
you know, sometimes I feel like I’m a professional prayer warrior, you 
know? And I guess to some degree it is one of the privileges of ministry, 
but all of us are involved in the challenges and the engagement of prayer. 
I mean, there’s hardly a gathering here on this campus, when you come and 
meet with others, that someone doesn’t share a need for prayer. And you 
know what we do, we gather in our Bible Fellowship groups and somebody 
stands up there and says well here are our prayer needs today and they 
read them off and we all do that and we have one big group prayer. But 
let’s be honest, how many times do we walk out of there and we never think 
about and of those things? Now, I’m not throwing a guilt trip on you, 
okay, I…I understand that…that happens to me too. I’ve been embarrassed 
because people have come to me and asked me to pray for somethin and they 
come back to me and I…I don’t remember, you know, I…I just don’t. I’m a 
human being, you are and there are limitations as to what we can do, but, 
I say all that to say that one of the greatest things that we can train 
ourselves to do is to train ourselves to be more effective and to prevail 
in prayer. And developing your prayer life is something that you will work 
on and discipline yourself toward, throughout the course of the entirety 
of your Christian life. It is developing prayer, learning to pray and not 
to loose heart, not to faint, because prayer strengthens, deepens and 
broadens my view of God and my understanding of what He’s doing in the 
relationships of my life. Now, all of us struggle to develop our prayer 
life and yet it’s one of those areas of life that’s important, but it’s 
not always urgent. Oh, there are urgent moments in prayer, there are 
moments in prayer when we come to God, you know, God I gotta have help 
right now. You know? But many times the things that we need to be praying 
about are not urgent things they’re the important things and therefore 
what happens is that the urgent crowds out the important and therefore 
it’s so important for us to focus on priorities in praying. One of the 
things that I could give you that might just be of help to you tonight and 
I’ve just been re-thinking this again today in my own life, just, you 
know, how can I again organize my prayer life? Not just so that it’s 
scattered and spontaneous, I believe in spontaneous prayer, I don’t 
believe there oughta be any time of day or night when you can’t just say, 
“Lord” you know spontaneous prayer. I don’t think you have to be vigorous, 
I don’t think you have to have 3 hours a day of prayer to be a mighty 
prayer warrior. I think you can pray in spurts all up and down throughout 
the day, up and down the highway, up and down the steps, you can pray all 
kinds of places, just spewin prayer everywhere you go. I think it’s a 
great thing to do. People spewin everything else, we might as well spew a 
little prayer around, don’t you agree? But not only can you do it in 
spurts and can you do it spontaneously, but I do believe that we can focus 



                 #8 Stories Of Jesus / Contrast-Fatigue   7  

                       4/8/06  pjy 

on strategic prayer, learning how to pray and one thing that might help 
you in your prayer life is to simply take some pieces of paper and just to 
organize some little pattern for praying. Just using the days of the week, 
Sunday, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday; I did 
cover them all didn’t I? A…, let me just give you some suggestions of 
things that you can do to increase the effectiveness of prayer. 
 
SUNDAYS you can pray fir SHEPHERDS AND SERVANTS. Pray for your pastor, 
your pastors, pastors that you know and those who are serving Christ 
through the outreach of our ministry, our Bible Fellowship teachers, a…, 
those who are involved in music, so many others. Pray on Sundays for 
shepherds and servants because it’s the day when the church gathers and we 
wanna pray for those whom God has given to lead and to oversee the work of 
the ministry. 
 
On MONDAYS, heh, hey tough day. Let’s just start the week pray for MY 
WEEK, MY WORK. Let me sit down and begin to organize what I’ve got ahead 
and some of the meetings I’ve got and some of the issues that I face and 
let me just begin to pray over my we…my life, my work and the things that 
are going on with me that week. 
 
And then TUESDAYS, pray for those in AUTHORITY AND LEADERSHIP. Tuesday’s 
are often election days aren’t they? It’s always a good day to pray for 
people who are in offices, elected office. Many of us help put them there 
on Tuesdays or we didn’t put them there on a Tuesday and so maybe we do 
need to pray and pray for them and to use that as praying for those who 
are in authority. 
 
And then on WEDNESDAYS, the middle day, the day when you need strength, 
pray for WARFARE, the reality of spiritual warfare, the cultural issues 
that are going on and for those who are working in regions around the 
world. Literally when I say workers there, I really mean missionaries, 
pray for missionaries. Pray for the strategic spiritual battle that’s 
going on around the globe and just organize it. It may be 2, it may be 3, 
it may be 10, now you know the problem with everything that I ever give 
you like this or anybody gives you like this is you go home and you put it 
all together and then you forget it, or you go home and you start puttin 
it together and the next thing you know you’ve got so many lists on so 
many paper…just, you know, do somethin different every month if you need 
to, you know, pray for some one month and some others another, but…but 
work it out so that you can do that. 
 
And then on THURSDAY, I just think Thursday ought to always be 
THANKSGIVING DAY. I like Thanksgiving Day when it comes around to Thursday 
in November. Why not just make every Thursday Thanksgiving Day? Just a day 
when I’m not there to beg, barter and plead, I’m just there to say God, 
thank You! You know? So many days in prayer it God deal, no deal. You 
know, that’s where we’re livin, you know, it’s…you know am I gonna get a 
deal or no deal. What’s the deal today? You know! Learn to just make it 
Thanksgiving Day. 
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And then FRIDAYS, FAMILY AND FRIENDS. Why? Cause that’s usually who you’re 
gonna spend most of your time with over the weekend. It‘s a good time to 
start praying for your family, you know, it’s amazing you just…weekends 
can be rough on family life. Weekends are times when you’re gonna be with 
your friends and you wanna maximize that time and so pray for them. 
 
And then on SATURDAYS, PRAY FOR SOULS, PRAY FOR SEEKERS. Pray that maybe 
somehow God would put it in someone’s heart to just decide they need to go 
to church, they need to get some answers, they need to take a step. It may 
be a family member, I don’t know who all it may be, but just a…a practical 
little strategy to say Lord teach me to pray and in my prayer, my prayer 
for myself, my prayer for others, my prayer for my nation, my prayer for 
my community, my prayer for my world, God let me be a person who learns 
how to handle life’s difficulties and that it would not be with just 
loosing heart, because I’m so overwhelmed, but that it would be to prevail 
in prayer. 
 
The second contrast that I want you to see tonight is the contrast between 
RELYING ON HUMAN JUDGMENT AND JUSTICE…relying on human judgment and true 
justice. There’s some different people and personalities in this 
particular story that we read tonight and the one who really stands out is 
this judge. There’s this poor woman, destitute, greatly in need, no one to 
be her advocate, she’s trying to get some help and she goes to the judge 
and the judge is hardhearted. It’s not a pretty picture, he’s defiant, 
he’s unjust, he’s forfeiting his responsibility to execute justice and 
instead of doing what he is responsible to do, he simply does nothing. 
Life isn’t fair! And one of the things that we have to realize in life is 
because life isn’t fair we’ve got to learn to live with the contrasts 
between a world that never treats us fairly and a God who has promised to 
bring justice to us. I don’t know why it is that so many things happen in 
our court systems and legal systems as they do today and we’re…we’re livin 
in a weird day. I think I know, I think I know what the real issue is, 
it’s all about law and litigation, it’s not about re…responsibility and 
about standards. There was a day when our criminal justice system worked 
because people understood there was right and there was wrong and 
therefore what we were trying to get to was the bottom line of right and 
wrong. Today it has nothing to do with right and wrong, it just had to do 
with what’s legal and that’s basically being reinterpreted, and redefined 
every 5 to 10 days in America. And so we’re livin in a world where there 
is no standard. 
 
I mean I was so reminded of this, just this week. I don’t know if you have 
received this or heard about this lawyer in North Carolina who bought a 
box of very rare and expensive cigars and then insured them against fire. 
[congregation laughter] Within a month he smoked his entire stockpile of 
great cigars and without having even made the first premium payment on the 
policy, the insurance policy, the lawyer filed a claim against the 
insurance company. In his claim the lawyer stated that the cigars were 
lost “…in a series of small fires” heh! The insurance company refused to 
pay, citing the obvious reason that the man had consumed the cigars in 
normal fashion. The lawyer sued and won. In delivering the ruling the 



                 #8 Stories Of Jesus / Contrast-Fatigue   9  

                       4/8/06  pjy 

judge agreed with the insurance company that the claim was frivolous, but 
the judge stated, nevertheless, that the lawyer “…held a policy from the 
company in which it had warranted…warranted the cigars that were insurable 
and also guaranteed them against fire, without defining what it meant to 
be an unacceptable fire. So therefore he won. Now for the best part. Oh, 
by the way did I say what he won? $15,000, he got $15,000 for smoking a 
box of cigars and suing the insurance company. But, here’s the best part. 
The lawyer cashed the check and put it in the bank and the insurance 
company had him arrested on 24 counts of arson. Heh! [congregation 
laughter] With his own, insurance claim and testimony from the previous 
case being used against him, the lawyer was convicted of intentionally 
burning his insured property and sentenced to 24 months in jail and 
$24,000 in fines. [congregation laughter and applause] I don’t know about 
the judge in the 1st case, but boy I love that judge in the 2nd case. Well, 
that’s the kind of world we’re living in and it’s not just about cigars. 
 
You remember, as well as I do, how that in January of this year, Edward 
Cashman, who sits on the bench as a judge in Vermont, made a ruling from 
that bench…bench where a man who had repeatedly raped a little girl from 
the time she was 6 till the time she was 10, was given a 60 day probation 
and sentence for his crimes. He had confessed, all of the lita…all of the 
evidence was against him and Edward Cashman sat on the bench and he said 
this: 
 
“The one message I wanna get through is that anger doesn’t solve anything. 
It just corrodes your soul.” 
 
Then he went on to say he doesn’t believe in punitive justice and he goes 
on to say a…, that he absolutely believes that all that it does is to cost 
money, creates a lot of false expectation and fuels the anger of the 
people in our society. Now I have to tell you I’m amazed and obviously you 
know that that created a big furor and there was a lot of pressure put on 
Mr. Cashman and I for one am certainly hoping that he’s not sitting very 
much longer in Vermont, because at some point he decided that he was no 
longer a judge given the responsibility of executing justice in the law, 
he decided that he was going to put on the robe of a sociologist and begin 
to try to define to everybody what would make the world all right. But I 
say that to say to you just as you hear the news of someone saying that a 
little girl could be repeatedly raped by a sexual predator and would be 
given 60 days of sentence; here’s a woman who couldn’t get a judge to do 
something that needed to be done for her. That‘s what we’re talkin about 
here and we live in a world where human justice is always in error, but 
divine justice and divine judgment will always be that which will 
overrule. Now, the beauty of this story is…is that this little woman 
continued to persist, continued to prevail, continued to come before this 
judge and though the judge didn’t care a thing about her problems finally 
he said I’ve gotta do something with this woman, she’s driving me crazy. 
And so finally he made a judgment and the Bible says that it was because 
she was continually there wearying him, that this unjust judge finally did 
what he did. But you know the greatest misinterpretation of this parable? 
I’ve heard it so many times, if you’ll just go persist with God, if you 
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just get on your knees and beg God, just ask God, wait on God, just tell 
God what He’s gotta do. You won’t let go, God’ll finally just get into 
your persistence and finally He’ll do what you want Him to do. No! That 
isn’t at all what this parable teaching us. Where would we ever get the 
idea that God was some kind of unjust judge who was cruel and mean and 
didn’t care about any one of us? Where would we ever get the idea that 
simply by our own perseverance that we could demand something of God and 
make it happen? He’s God! No, listen to what Jesus said in the parable, 
keep reading, look at verse 6: 
 
6… “Hear what the unjust judge said. 7‘And shall God not avenge His own 
elect who cry out to Him night and day, though He bears long with them? 8I 
tell you that He will avenge them speedily….’” 
 
God isn’t an unjust judge, hardhearted and resistant, God is a Father who 
loves you and a Father who is going to meet you in every point of need in 
your life, but here is…here’s the connection, learning to pray and not to 
loose heart.  Yes, there’s value in persistence and prayer, but don’t 
every get the idea that persistence, you just saying I’m gonna…you know…do 
deal, no deal with God until I get Him to make my deal. That doesn’t 
happen folks. But what does happen is that God meets people at the point 
of their needs. Psalm 103:13 says: 
 
13As a father pities his children, So the LORD pities those who fear Him. 
14He knows our frame; He remembers that we are dust. 
 
God knows you, He knows what’s going on in your life and instead of being 
some unjust judge who you gotta shout at to get his attention, He already 
knows He love you and He cares about you. And when everything in life may 
feel unfair, God is a Father who cares and who loves you. Listen to what 
the Bible tells us about Jesus in Hebrews 4, verse 12:  [verse 14-16] 
 
14Since then we have a great Priest who’s passed through the heavens, Jesus 
the Son of God, let us hold fast to our confession. 15For we do not have a 
High Priest who is unable to sympathize with your weaknesses, but One who 
is in every respect been tempted as we are, yet without sin. 16Let us 
therefore come with confidence and drawn near to the throne of grace, that 
we may receive mercy and find help, grace in the hour of need. 
 
God will meet your needs. It’s never right to picture God as someone whom 
we have to overcome. He’s the One who wants us to overwhelm us with His 
love and grace and I’ve had to learn this lesson progressively in my life 
because so often I’ve had to walk with people through some of the darkest, 
deepest, most bitter experiences of life and the one thing that I have 
been amazed to discover is how many times God’s fingerprints show up at 
the very place that I didn’t think God was in it. I’m looking thinking 
this can’t be God, God can’t be involved in this, God I don’t understand 
this and time and time again guess what happens? The evidence of His 
fingerprints appear, it may be something that comes through His Word, it 
may be a person that He sends into the moment, it may be some provision 
that He begins to make and when everything in life seems unfair and I feel 
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like I can’t go on and nothing is gonna matter God suddenly starts letting 
His fingerprints on my life and if you’ll look and if you’ll pray you’ll 
find the fingerprints of God in your life. Now when I say that, I’m not 
talking about spiritual a…, sentimentality, I’m not talking about some 
form of…of denying the gravity of grief and the pain and the hurt and just 
giving people some little causal, some little Christian cliché and some 
little message that says oh everything’s gonna be all right. Sometimes 
life really hurts and there are a lot of things we don’t understand about 
life. A lot of times we endure seasons like this woman where we can’t get 
anyone or anything to make life right for us. But let me tell you what you 
can be sure of is that God will let His fingerprints be on your life and 
He will prove His faithfulness all along the way. I love the words of Ray 
Stedman, Ray Stedman was a wonderful pastor at Peninsula Bible Church out 
in California for many years, a great Bible teacher. I often look at his 
materials to help me and preparation for messages and I read a paragraph 
that…that he wrote on this woman that I wanna share with you tonight. He 
said when we: 
 
“When like the widow, life appears to be hopeless and useless, when we’re 
victims of forces which are greater that we can manage; and who of us has 
not felt this? When no openings appear in the wall of pressure, which 
rings us about, when there’s no answer to the inescapable problems before 
us and there’s no end in sight, but certain failure of loss, Jesus says 
there is one way out. There is a way to the place of power. There is a way 
to the certain solution of our problems. There’s an answer to the 
unbearable pressure. It is the answer of prayer, of simply crying out to a 
God we cannot see, but Whom we may rest upon, a Father with a Father’s 
heart and a Father’s tender compassion and a Father’s willingness to act 
and prayer…” 
 
He says! 
 
“…always stirs the heart of God and always moves God to act.” 
 
What beautiful words those are if you’re struggling with fatigue in your 
life, a reminder that He’s not going to fail you and though human justice 
and human judgment will the contrast is the perfect judgment and justice 
of God. 
 
The last thing and I don’t really have time to talk about it tonight is 
RESTING IN GOD’S FAITHFULNESS. A…, let me go back and just read the 8th 
verse, Jesus says: 
 
“I tell you that He will avenge them speedily. Nevertheless, when the Son 
of Man comes, will He really find faith on the earth?” 
 
It’s interesting, this parable ends with a question and Jesus says: 
 
“…when the Son of Man comes,…” 
 
Not if the Son of Man comes again. 
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“…when the Son of Man comes, will He find faith…?” 
 
Literally it’s a question will you be faithful. Here we read about a judge 
who was unfaithful, but now we’re looking at disciples and Jesus is saying 
are you gonna be found faithful, because the contrast is…is that whether 
you are faithful or not faithful, God is always faithful. And the final 
testimony is that God has promised that in the end, not here and now 
always, but in the end He will always prove faithful to us. And if you 
don’t believe in the faithfulness of God, when you can’t explain the 
circumstances of life, you are going to be disillusioned. In fact I 
believe that our churches are filled with many church going unbelievers, 
who long ago quit believing that God could do something in their life, 
that God could get them through their hardships, that God…and so what they 
do is they practice the motions of prayer, they practice the motions of 
religious ritual, but they don’t really have a heart that believes that 
God is gonna be faithful. And I just want you to hear me tell you again 
tonight, no matter who you are, no matter where you are, no matter what 
you’re facing, God is faithful! And in the end, you will prove His 
faithfulness in your life. That’s what Paul says basing everything that he 
taught on the power of the resurrection. 1st Corinthians 15, if you haven’t 
read it in a long time, this is the season to read 1st Corinthians 15, it’s 
called the great chapter on the resurrection. You might wanna read it in 
several translations, several different versions of the Bible, it would be 
tremendously helpful to you just to remember why the resurrection of 
Christ is the consequential, foundational issue of the Christ faith. If 
Jesus isn’t alive than all of this is a game folks. Paul said it I didn’t. 
Paul says you’re just fooling yourselves if all you’re doin is just 
following another religious teacher. If he’s not the crucified, buried, 
risen Son of God it’s all a hoax, but if Jesus Christ is alive then 
everything else in life can ultimately find it’s place and God will be 
found faithful because He is the Risen Christ. And so at the end of that 
chapter this is what Paul says: 
 
Therefore, my beloved brethren,… 
 
Based on what we know about Jesus Christ! 
 
58Therefore, my beloved brethren, you be steadfast, immovable, always 
abounding in the work of the Lord, knowing that your labor is not in vain 
in the Lord. 
 
Everything else in life may be in vain, all of your efforts to create 
justice and judgment and to do right and good, all of these things may be 
in vain if it’s not in the Lord. But if you live your life in the Lord and 
if you trust in the Lord, then your life will not be in vain. Why? Because 
God is faithful. 


